                                                      CYNGOR CYMUNED LLANRHIAN
                                              LLANRHIAN COMMUNITY COUNCIL MEETING  
                                                      2nd July, 2020 at 7.30 using Zoom
       Participating:   Cllrs. Chris Prior (Acting Chair), Neil Prior, Brigit Thurstan, Anthony Daniel,  Becky  

                               Annis, Paul Raymond                                   

       Apologies: Cllrs:  John Morgan, Rob Smith  
1. Minutes
The Minutes of the virtual Community Council meeting held on the 4th June, 2020, were read and approved.   Proposed by Cllr Neil Prior, seconded by Cllr. Brigit Thurstan.
2. Matters Arising.
· Public toilet red refuse bags  - deferred.
· Playground maintenance – deferred.
· Covid-19 Donations – from last meeting - see Items 5(b) and (c).  It was agreed that four local organisations should each receive £100.  For further review in September.
· Community video – from last meeting.    Deferred..
· Defibrillator insurance – the insurers blanket property damage amount is currently £12,500.  The Clerk suggested increasing this to £20,000 to cover potential damage or vandalism to our four machines which retail for around £1800 each.  All the defibrillators have been recently serviced by Cllr. Rob Smith.     It was agreed to increase the cover to £20,000 – proposed by Cllr. Anthony Daniel, seconded by Cllr. Chris Prior.

3. Planning
4. Finance 
Payments requested:    Shared cost of a Zoom licence with Mathry Community Council.

Not required at present, for review if considered necessary.



   Defibrillator pads/batteries - £135.57.

                                      DAB, PATCH, Paul Sartori and Homeless Pembrokeshire - £100 each 

Proposed by Cllr.Chris Prior, seconded Cllr. Becky Annis.
Financial information:   
Balance of current a/c - £4,725.55
Balance of Community Hall & Chapel Fund - £2,783.39 

                   o
     5.   Correspondence           
a)  C Cllr. Neil Prior – Community Updates dated 18th and 28th June received.   
b)  Citizens Advice Bureau – request for funding received.
c)  Cllr. Neil Prior – details of DAPS (Domestic Abuse Pembrokeshire Support) received.
d)  Pembrokeshire Coastal Forum – newsletter received. 

e)  Cllr. Neil Prior – email confirming the re-opening of Abereiddy car park for locals to visit received.
f)   Pembs County Council – ongoing press releases and emails about the Covid-19 situation.      

     Refer to website:  https://www.pembrokeshire.gov.uk/ for more information.

g)  Solva Care – zoom meeting invitation – “Together for Change” received. Cllr. Anthony Daniel  
     attended the meeting and was taking an active interest in the organisation. 
     6.    Playground/Pavilion Project    
Cllr. Brigit Thurstan would like an on-site Task & Finish Committee meeting towards the end of July.   She will arrange date and time.  It is hoped to apply for funding in this financial year.  Cost of new playpark equipment - one quote received from Dragon Play Sport for £34,998 to add new bike track line, football and tennis line markings to existing area;  removal of old play units;  install rubber mulch safety surfacing;  install grass matt safety surfacing etc.





Helen Bowen has contacted Cllr. Neil Prior about the use of the room in the Pavilion.  She has been advised that her room will not be available once the Playground/Pavillion Project commences.

7.   Social Media

Facebook - 330 likes, reach 387, engagements 313, posts 14

Twitter -  150 following, 59 followers

      8.   Pembs County Council Report 

Lot of preparation for the unlocking.   Pubs and restaurants can be open to outside customers soon.

Press releases are being sent out daily.
      9.   Re-opening of Public Toilet 


The draft risk assessment was discussed. It was agreed that there was not a need for distancing tape outside the facility.    New signs, sanitiser and PPE would be required and it should be made clear that use of the facility would have to be self managed by the users, ie one in, one out with appropriate social distancing.   The Clerk would amend the risk assessment for Phil. Owen and facilitate the extra requirements so that the facility can be open from Friday 10th July.  Cllr. Chris :Prior will talk to Phil Owen about reopening. 
     10.   Enhancing Pembs Grant application
 The Community Council’s bid will be decided on Monday 6th July.  Should it be successful the Community Council will have to meet to discuss and facilitate the one year fixed term employment of a Community Worker.
Signed ………………………………….

Date  ……………………………….
